City of Venice
Planning & Zoning Division

MEMORANDUM
TO: Chairman Snyder
FROM: JoAnne Brewer, Interim Administrative Coordinator
SUBIJECT: Request for Excused Absence
DATE: April 7, 2017

Mr. Jerry Towery is unable to attend the Planning Commission meeting on Wednesday, April 12, 2017
and has requested that his absence be excused.




City'of Venice
Planning & Zoning Division

MEMORANDUM
"City on the Guii”
TO: Chairman Snyder
FROM: JoAnne Brewer, Interim Administrative Coordinator
SUBJECT: Request for Excused Absence
DATE: April 7, 2017

Mr. Shaun Graser is unable to attend the Planning Commission meetmg on Wednesday, April 12, 2017
and has requested that his absence be excused.







JoAnne Brewer

S L | L |
From: Jeff Shrum
Sent: Monday, April 10, 2017 7:09 AM
To: JoAnne Brewer
Subject: FW: Comprehensive plan
From:
To:"s
Ce: "

Sent: cawuuay, AP B, 2U 17 Y:UDIUB FIVI
Subject: FW: Comprehensive plan

Barry,

I have several takeaways and one recommendation related to your planning commission report presentation to the
Venice city council. Sarasota county's requirement for cities to develop a comprehensive plan for growth is important.
You did an excellent job presenting a well thought out plan for our city’s growth.

Mixed use areas are a concern. The rational for several corridors identified as mixed use makes sense. Knights Trail is an
obvious mixed use corridor given industry, retail and residences in the area. | agree, as you stated in your presentation,
that density is a zoning issue not a concern of the planning commission whose responsibility is to identify pertinent
zones of which mixed use is one. However, as the county requires a comprehensive plan from cities to identify growth
areas and zones, the cities have the responsibility to inform the county where it is deficient and where their deficiency
prohibits the city from implementing the plan it presents.

Such a concern relates to Knights Trail. Yes, this is a mixed use zone, BUT the plan for this area cannot be accomplished
without county actions outside of the city limits. The Knights Trail and Laurel Road intersection is already a problem
traffic area. If the city is to implement any plans for growth in this mixed use corridor, the current and projected traffic
concerns for this intersection must be addressed. Any building along Knights Trail will only exacerbate the problem,
particularly with affordable housing apartments being built with the density that would be allowed in a mixed use area.

The city cannot implement its growth comprehensive plan in this corridor when Knights Trail remains a ‘dead end’ road
to the north. The city can do nothing about this situation until the county approves, funds, and constructs an extension
of Knights Trail north that intersect into Interstate 75.

Recommendation: The implementation of Venice’s comprehensive growth plan related to Knights Trail should be
submitted to the county with the provision that all further development along Knights Trail North is halted until the
county remedies the ‘dead end’ nature of Knights Trail. Since the extension of Knights Trail is in the county and not in

the city all development will stop until the county extends Knights Trail so traffic can enter and leave Knights Trail to the
north.

The planning commission is doing great job Barry, | would hope the county would be amenable to a plan contingent on
the their own action.

Sent from my iPhone









